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Events

Wednesday, November 16

Winter musical auditions, 3:30pm
Southwest Stageworks, Wilson High School’s theatre company, is holding auditions this week for the Tony-Award 
winning musical, The Secret Garden. Audition packets are available in room 108; sign-ups are in the callboard 
outside room 108. 

Thursday, November 17

National Honor Society, mandatory meeting for new inductees, In the 
Auditorium during Tutor time

Winter musical auditions, 3:30pm
Southwest Stageworks, Wilson High School’s theatre company, is holding auditions this week for the Tony-Award 
winning musical, The Secret Garden. Audition packets are available in room 108; sign-ups are in the callboard 
outside room 108. 

Friday, November 18

Rose Festival Princess Informational Meeting, main office conference room 
during tutor time

Schedule for  
November 21 - 25
Monday, November 21: A
Tuesday, November 22: B
Wednesday, November 23: No School
Thursday, November 24:  No School
Friday, November 25: No School

Schedule for  
November 14 - 18
Monday, November 14: B
Tuesday, November 15: A
Wednesday, November 16: B
Thursday, November 17:  A/Tutor Time
Friday, November 18: B/Tutor Time

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR/217740154927750
https://twitter.com/principalBchat


Winter musical auditions, 3:30pm
Southwest Stageworks, Wilson High School’s theatre company, is holding auditions this week for the Tony-Award winning 
musical, The Secret Garden. Audition packets are available in room 108; sign-ups are in the callboard outside room 108. 

News

Wilson Debaters Make Their Mark at Sprague
Debaters from Wilson Speech and Debate had a good weekend at the Sprague Debate Tournament in Salem, with a 
number of participants receiving recognition as individual speakers as well as for their win-loss records.  Congratulations 
to the winners: Among individual speakers, Nathaniel Nelson (2nd novice Public Forum), Fletcher Calcagno (2nd open 
Public Forum), Moses Felberg (1st open Public Forum). Among teams recognized for Outstanding Performance with at 
least a 3-1 win/loss record: the teams of Elisa Mickelson and Genevieve Wages (novice Parliamentary), Jaren Friesen 
and Nathaniel Nelson (junior Parliamentary), Ethan Eisner and Nathaniel Nelson (novice Public Forum), and Fletcher 
Calcagno and Moses Felberg (open Public Forum).  Nathaniel Nelson stepped in at the last minute to fill in on a junior 
division team and had eight rounds of debate in the day, winning Outstanding Performance on both teams. The whole 
team, debate and individual events, competes again December 3 at Clackamas High School in Happy Valley.

Fall Sports Wrap-Up
Girls Soccer:	 4-2-1 in league, 4th in PIL
		  All-league athletes: 
                  		  1st Team: Senior Maddi Day
                 		   2nd:  Junior Kendal Chatard, Senior Eva Vlassopoulos
                  		  Honorable Mention: Senior Jackie Hudson, Sophomore Jillian Van Vleet, Junior Ieleen 			 
		  Sjoden
 
Boys Soccer:	 6-1 in league, PIL Champs, 13-4-1 overall, State Semi-finalist
		  All-league athletes:
 			   1st team: Senior Alec Dunkeld, Junior Hayden Smith
                  		  2nd Team: Junior Tyson Horn, Senior Sam Nathanson
                  		  Honorable Mention: Senior Tom Fitzgerald, Senior Robert Lagraff
                  	 PIL Player of the Year: Alec Dunkeld
 		  PIL Coach of the Year: Frank Mathews
 
Volleyball:	 13-3 in league, finished 2nd in PIL
		  All-league athletes:
			   1st team: Senior Janey Woodward, Junior India Jones
                 		  2nd team: Junior Elise Paznokas
                 		  Honorable Mention: Senior Saioa Lostra
 
Football:	 1-8
		  All-league athletes:
                  		  2nd Team: Senior Davion Young
                  		  Honorable Mention: Senior Laddie Wirth
 
Girls Cross 
Country: 	 2nd in PIL, 7th place in State
		  State qualifiers: Francesca Ierulli, Grace Heizer, Annika Sundstrom, Adahra Poasa, Elle Stein, Zoe 		
		  Anderson and Elsa Douglas
		  Sophomore Francesca Ierulli finished 2nd in the PIL District Meet, and was Honorable Mention All-State
 



Boys Cross 
Country:	 2nd in PIL, 6th place at State. 
		  State qualifiers: Alex Slenning, Caleb Seely, Elius Graff, Finn Tyvoll, Kian Mitchell, Jackson Curtin and 		
		  Aiden Manley
		  Junior Alex Slenning finished 1st and Senior Caleb Seely 2nd in PIL District Meet
		  Alex Slenning finished 3rd and Caleb Seely 7th at the State Meet; both were named to first team All-State

Announcements

PPS Calendar for 2017-18 has been approved
Find it online at http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.
pdf.

Juniors and Seniors! mandatory NHS meeting on Thursday, November 17, during 
tutor time in the auditorium
If you are a new National Honor Society member and are planning to be inducted into NHS this month, you must attend 
this meeting. The induction ceremony is Tuesday, November 29 from 6:30-8:00pm. At the meeting this Thursday you will 
learn details about the induction and meet with the senior NHS member who will be introducing you at the ceremony. 
Don’t forget! See you Thursday. See Sheila Kendall in the Counseling Office if you have any questions.

share the thanks with wilson families in need
There are Wilson Families in need of support through this Thanksgiving Holiday. If you and your family are able and 
willing, please consider donating gift cards from Safeway, Fred Meyer, Winco, and Trader Joe’s to be shared with these 
families. Donated gift cards may be dropped off in Business Manager Erica Meyers’ office in room 149 on or before 
Monday, November 21. As we near this season of thanks, let us show all our families the kindness and empathy that helps 
to define our Wilson Community. Contact Wilson’s Social Worker, Maureen Brennan, at mbrennan@pps.net or (503) 
916-5280, x75211.

Visit Lost and Found before Monday, November 28, to Retrieve Your Items
There are a lot of lost-and-found items waiting to be reunited with their owners in room 139. All items not claimed by 
Monday, November 28.  Come by before the Thanksgiving holiday to see if any of the coats and hoodies, water bottles, 
backpacks, and lunch boxes are yours.
 
Get a Job! Workshop series, Room 220 at Tutor Time
Students, are you interested in finding part-time work and building your job skills? The College and Career Center along 
with DECA is hosting the first annual Get A Job! Workshop Series.  Please join us in the foyer during Tutor Time on the 
following dates:  

Wednesday, November 30: How to Get a Job and Keep It! 
Friday, December 9: Resume and Cover Letter 
Wednesday, December 14:  Interview Skills 101
Thursday, December 15: Social Media Do’s and Don’ts: Build a LinkedIn Profile and Get Your Online Self Job-Ready.

Rose Festival Princess Information Meeting for Wilson Junior and Senior Women, 
main office conference room, November 18 during Tutor Time
Have you ever considered being on the Portland Rose Court?  Then please join us for info session to learn more.  Parents 
are welcome to attend this meeting too. Applications are due before winter break on December 14, 2016. Benefits of being 
on the court include a $3500 scholarship, $3000 wardrobe, CRLE opportunities, travel across Oregon, mentorship by top 
women executives, networking opportunities, and new friendships.  For more info about the Rose Court visit http://www.
rosefestival.org/programs/rose-festival-court.

http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
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2016 Trojan Tech Campaign
Between now and November 25 we hope to raise $40,000 for technology at Wilson. With the help of our amazing 
community we know we can reach our goal to purchase three additional Chromebook carts to meet the needs of our 
students and teachers. Chromebook carts are mobile computer labs that can be moved from classroom to classroom as 
students and teachers need them. Each cart holds 36 Chromebooks, allowing teachers to use them for class-wide projects. 
To learn more about how teachers and students use Chromebook carts and how important they are to instruction at 
Wilson, go to https://www.schoolpay.com/pay/for/-Trojan-Tech--Campaign/McjO. 

How can you help? Donate to our campaign and/or join us on the day after Thanksgiving for a fun run. To donate and 
sign up, go to http://preview.tinyurl.com/or6yyn9.  Thanks for your support!
	
PPS Science Expo, sign up by February 18
You must sign up before starting your project. The PPS Science Expo will be held at PCC Sylvania on March 9, 2017. The 
top three projects will win an all-expenses paid trip to Los Angeles for the International Science and Engineering Fair. To 
sign up, talk to your math or science teacher and go to www.nwse.org.
 
Wilson Leadership is looking for black lights to use in an assembly on December 1
If anyone in the Wilson community is willing to lend black lights for our assembly please contact Morgan McFadden at 
mmcfadden@pps.net.

Seniors! Interested in being in the Senior Auction on December 15?
Get a group together, pick an activity to auction, and pick up a sign-up form in the office. There are up to ten available 
slots in the auction, first-come, first-served. Forms due to Ms. McFadden’s box by December 2.

Registration is now open for PIL Winter Sports
PIL Falls sports are basketball, wrestling and swimming (wrestling and swimming are no-cut sports). The first day of 
practice/tryouts is November 14. To sign up, go to wilsonathletics.com and click on the registration tab. If you are a 
new user, create an account. Otherwise, log in to your account. Call the FamilyID help line if you have any problems. All 
athletes need to register (even if they played a fall sport) and need a current physical on file before they can practice or 
try out. Physical forms are in the athletic office, the main office or on the registration website. Parents can call athletics 
secretary Megan Meisner (503-916-5119) or students should come by the athletic office if they are not sure if they have a 
current physical. Make an appointment now if necessary with your medical provider, and sign up early for Winter Sports!

Wilson Girls Lacrosse Seeks Head Coach
Wilson Girls Lacrosse is looking for a an experienced head coach. We field both JV and Varsity, with a strong parent 
board to support the team and the coaches and a well-established youth program in our feeder elementary and middle 
schools. The position pays $4,000-$4,500. 

The full job listing is online at http://www.wilsonathletics.com/girlslacrosse. If you’re interested or know someone who 
might be, email Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@gmail.com. 

Career Center News
Architecture, Construction, and Engineering (ACE) Mentorship Program
ACE Mentor Program is now accepting applications for the 2016-2017 school year. Students who are interested in 
Architecture, Construction and Engineering, this program is for you! ACE gives you the opportunity to work directly 
with practicing professionals in ACE fields. This is a no cost after-school mentorship program that meets from 4:30-
6:30pm on Tuesdays or Thursdays from January to May. 

Students will collaborate with mentors on a building design project. At the end of the program, you will “pitch” your 
project to an audience of family, educators and ACE professionals. With big commitments come big rewards: Last year, 
$72,000 in scholarships were awarded to 16 of the 40 applicants. You don’t want to miss out on this great opportunity! 
Spots will fill quickly. To apply please see Ms. Morgan in room 220 and for more information visit: www.acementor.
org/portland-or. Students who are interested must complete a paper and online application. Application deadline is 
November 22.
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Weiden + Kennedy Career Day, Wednesday, November 16, 9am-12:00pm
Calling all artists, writers, & creative team players: A full-service, creatively driven advertising agency, W+K have offices 
across the globe but employ amazing professionals here in Portland. Spend a morning behind the scenes with creative 
directors, studio design specialists, project managers, interactive producers, group media directors, and many creative 
writers. The career day is open to juniors and seniors. THIS IS A TWO PART APPLICATION: register online at https://
goo.gl/forms/WJ7GR51xEM5VGzj73, and then come to room 220 for the paper application.

Puppet Labs Career Day, Thursday, November 17, 9:15am
Are you interested in a career in technology, entrepreneurship, and business? Puppet Lab career day is for you!! 
Visit one of Oregon’s leading software/IT companies. Go behind the scenes at Puppet’s sleek, fun downtown office. 
Learn about the education and skills needed for successful tech careers. The career day is open to 11th-12th grade 
students. Registration is a two part process. Register online at https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfv_
ruNqFu7RkMUwwKUAASB24zp4-Y_-IF1MGuX8neRS6LYNA/viewform?c=0&w=1 and pick up a paper application, 
complete it and turn it in to room 220.

Seniors, submit senior photos for the yearbook by December 12
Attention Seniors! Senior photos will be used in the yearbook this year in place of the LifeTouch school photos. Photos 
must be: High resolution 300ppi, portrait style, minimum 2x3 inches and school-appropriate. Please submit your senior 
photo to whstroyanyearbook@gmail.com by December 12, 2016.

Community Service Opportunity
Teens can earn community service hours and get involved in their communities by becoming part of a Multnomah 
County Library Teen Council. At these meetings, teens can build leadership skills, work on creative projects, plan events, 
earn service hours, and have fun with other teens and library staff. Find out more about Teen Council dates and locations, 
and other programs for teens on the library’s events page at https://multcolib.org/events?audience%5B%5D=408&event-
date%5Bmin%5D%5Bdate%5D=2016-11-01&event-date%5Bmax%5D%5Bdate%5D=2016-12-31.

Scholarships
For scholarships, go to http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/312.htm#scholarships.

SUPPORT WILSON PTA, BUY SCRIP
Scrip is an easy way to support the PTA that costs you nothing extra! This program works with local and national 
vendors, including most of your favorite grocers, restaurants and retailers. Leave your order with the Wilson Bookkeeper 
on Monday, pick up your scrip on Friday afternoon. Or place your order by phone, postal mail,  or e-mail! Contact Martha 
Schulte (schulte@easystreet.net; 503-244-5072) for more information or to place an order. Download order forms here. 

order yearbooks before the price goes up
Have you bought your yearbook yet? Go check the list posted by the gym! The price goes up to $75 after winter break, 
but you can order one for $65 until then. Order online at SchoolPay.com or in the Bookkeeper’s office. To order on 
SchoolPaycom, log in using  a parent’s email address or go to “Find My Account;” go to “2016-2017 Registration:  Optional 
Items” and find the yearbook listed there.

Community

TedxYouth@Portland 2016, November 19
Tickets are on sale now at http://tedxyouthportland.com/. The theme for this year’s line-up of student speakers and 
perfromers is What Now?  Students: $10, adults: $15

https://goo.gl/forms/WJ7GR51xEM5VGzj73
https://goo.gl/forms/WJ7GR51xEM5VGzj73
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfv_ruNqFu7RkMUwwKUAASB24zp4-Y_-IF1MGuX8neRS6LYNA/viewform?c=0&w=1
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfv_ruNqFu7RkMUwwKUAASB24zp4-Y_-IF1MGuX8neRS6LYNA/viewform?c=0&w=1
mailto:whstroyanyearbook%40gmail.com?subject=
https://multcolib.org/events?audience%5B%5D=408&event-date%5Bmin%5D%5Bdate%5D=2016-11-01&event-date%5Bmax%5D%5Bdate%5D=2016-12-31
https://multcolib.org/events?audience%5B%5D=408&event-date%5Bmin%5D%5Bdate%5D=2016-11-01&event-date%5Bmax%5D%5Bdate%5D=2016-12-31
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/312.htm#scholarships
mailto:schulte%40easystreet.net?subject=
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/Personal_Order_Form__Fall_9-1-16.pdf
https://www.schoolpay.com
http://tedxyouthportland.com/


Connections

The Wilson Daily Bulletin is an electronic newsletter full of useful information and interesting news emailed to Wilson 
students, parents, staff, and community members. The Bulletin is published every day. The Monday Edition has the widest 
distribution and includes more general announcements; Thursday-Friday the focus is on events more specific to the 
school and what goes on in the building during school hours. Archives can be found online at the Wilson website. If you 
would like to be added (specify whether you would like to be on the daily list or just the Monday list) or removed from the 
distribution list, send your email address to Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net. Have good news to share about 
Wilson students or alumni? Send the details to Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net.

ALL THINGS WILSON
Be sure to visit the Wilson website at: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ to find many useful resources for parents 
and students including:
		  - Event, activity, and holiday listings on the Wilson calendar
		  - Online student research tools
		  - Links to the Daily Bulletin and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight
		  -  Counseling Department 
		  - How to get involved with PTA, Boosters, or Foundation
		  - How to order scrip (http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf.)

Stay in Touch with the Wilson Counseling Department
Follow #wilsoncounseling on Instagram for scholarship, college, and special events! For text alerts on financial aid and 
college resources, text COLLEGE to 44044!

Follow Wilson Leadership 
Twitter: @wilson_trojans
Instagram: wilson_trojans
Facebook: Wilson Leadership

Follow Wilson Yearbook
Instagram: @wilson.yearbook
Twitter: @WilsonTroyan

Follow Wilson’s magazine, The Trojan Horse
Twitter: @whstrojanhorse
Instagram: @whstrojanhorse
Use the hashtag #whshorse and send us your pictures. 

Follow SouthWest StageWorks, the Wilson High School Theatre Company
Website: southweststageworks.com
Facebook: SouthWest StageWorks/Wilson High School Drama Announcements 
Twitter/Instagram/Snapchat: @SW2Official
Blog: southweststageworks.blogspot.com

ALUMNI NEWS 
Wilson High School official alumni website: http://www.wilsonalumni.com.

ALUMNI CLASS REUNIONS
To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/reunions.htm.

WILSON GRADUATES WHO HAVE SERVED OR ARE SERVING IN the MILITARY
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, click on this link: http://www.
wilsonalumni.com/Military.html
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WILSON SPORTS SCHEDULES
http://www.wilsonathletics.com

FACULTY/STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION
If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson go to http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/.

Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in society.  All individuals and groups shall 
be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, marital status, national origin, 
race, religion, sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, Oregon School District is an equal opportunity 
educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or 
program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 email: mlamont@pps.net.
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